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O God, who on the holy mount revealed to chosen witnesses your 

well-beloved Son, wonderfully transfigured, in raiment white and 

glistening: Mercifully grant that we, being delivered from the 

disquietude of this world, may by faith behold the King in his beauty; 

who with you, O Father, and you, O Holy Spirit, lives and reigns, one 

God, for ever and ever. Amen.  

                (Collect for The Transfiguration – Aug. 6th) 

 

 
The Road 

  

Fourteen of our Calvary “Missionaries” recently returned from the 

distant, far-away land of… Wisconsin. I took with me, Lynne, Emma, 

Watson, Maria, Carmen, Kevin, Elyssa, Jordan, Grace, Jacob, 

Kenneth, Garrett and Brandon, on a journey to be servants of the 

Lord for a week. Looking back, we have so many fond memories, 

learned so much and increased our faith in God.  

 

I will share something funny that happened when we were there. 

Wherever we stopped, the locals wondered why we decided to 

spend our summer there, of all places, working in community 

service. Even the other youth groups who joined us at Week of Hope, from Indiana, South Dakota and 

Illinois wondered the same, why we would go to a less than exotic place. We discovered that most 

Midwesterners believe we Floridians have it made, living in paradise. Why would we leave our great 

state to stop at places like Kenosha, Racine or Milwaukee? It turned out to be a great opportunity to 

share with them our culture and why we felt called to move away from the norm. It also helped us 

relate to the biblical story of Jesus’ disciples, who journeyed away from the pleasantness of Galilee, 

carrying the good news to distant, far-away lands, down “the road.”  
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Our missionaries gave their personal reports in Church of their “God-sightings” while away. I had a good 

number of our parishioners tell me afterwards how much that personally meant to them. They enjoyed 

hearing about their service to the elderly in assisted living and nursing homes, to the mentally and 

physically disabled, especially the youth in the Easter Seals summer programs, and other various sorts 

such as the Jewish Community Food Pantry, in downtown Kenosha. Their lives were changed as they 

related to this year’s theme, “The Road.”  

 

Group Workcamps, the host organizer, used that defining moment, when Jesus appeared on the road 

to Emmaus to relate how our own eyes are opened to the life-changing effects of being a servant to 

others. In the Collect for the Transfiguration (listed above) it says that Jesus’ appearance glistened in 

white; obviously because of his divine Spirit. Several moments on our trip we felt as though we were in 

God’s presence and could see such divinity at work. As time passes, the disciples returned to their 

homeland, just like we did and began to fall back into their old ways, so much they forgot what Jesus 

sounded like. Through the retelling of the Emaus story our youth learned something pretty important. 

No matter how far away God seems, through His son, Jesus, God is always right there with us. One of 

our youth said how sad it would be to forget this feeling once they returned home to their routines. 

How inspiring and sobering this statement was to remind us all to keep walking down that road with 

Jesus beside us. 

 

Have you noticed how you can get caught up in the normative cycle of life, the routine, sometimes 

falling into monotony or slump into a bit of spiritual apathy? If we don’t walk down the road hoping 

and expecting to see the Messiah, then what are we doing? Traveling with the Lord on the road 

enables spiritual development towards righteousness and truth. Disciples, missionaries for Christ, are 

sent out looking to find Him. Through Word and Sacrament; through prayer and service, Jesus meets 

us on the road. He tells us the same stories but in a different place. When we come home, we are 

encouraged to apply what we discovered and we are ever so thankful for our family, our food, our 

bed, our time and our health. Distancing ourselves from our normal routines helps us to avoid taking 

advantage of them or to overlook them. God is in all the details of our life. We sometimes push God 

away when things are just expected. 

 

I would like to extend my love to all of those who supported this year’s 

mission trip to do the Lord’s work and I pray for your continual support as 

the building and sending of missionaries is so important. As we enter the 

second half of the summer and gear up once again for the routines such 

as schooling and work, my personal prayer is to have more of our 

parishioners engaged with the life of the Church. Please consider how 

the church is a willing vessel to be driven by your unique skill and talents, 

by your investment of time and personal resources.  

 

There are several projects that are listed in this edition of the Crier. Please 

make a personal commitment to volunteer so that our Church is living up 

to its design and purpose. God is calling, “True leaders [who] have a 

servant’s heart”, who enjoy giving their love to others, and who are not 

afraid to walk down, “The Road.” 

 
  

Yours, faithfully in Christ Jesus our Lord,  

Father Jon 
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Christian Education  

Confirmation Presentations 
Each one of the Confirmands were required to 

give an informal presentation regarding an 

assigned saint of the church. They told how they 

could relate to that particular Christian who lived 

long ago, then took a few questions from the 

audience. 

 

Confirmation Course 
We are very pleased to announce the Confirmation Class of 2017: Jordan Coker, Terra King, Carmen 

McDaniel, Garrett Fisher, Spencer and Daniel  Yanacheck. They completed a twenty-week course 

offered on Sundays, for an hour and a half with Fr. Jon. Deacon Melissa taught on the subjects of 

Anglican history and Episcopal Polilty. Each student was required to attend all the services of Holy 

Week, including Maundy Thursday, overnight Garden of Gethsemene with personal Confession, the 

Stations of the Cross on the beach, the Saturday Vigil and Easter Sunday. 

An examination was given the day before Confirmation which occurred on the Day of Pentecost, 

June 5th. Bishop Barry Howe, Assisting Bishop of Southwest Florida, confirmed each and celebrated 

the Holy Eucharist. 
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Confirmation Photos 

 

St Michael’s conference 
Please pray for those attending this summer’s 

Christian Education conference to West Hartford, 

CT.  Pray for Father Jon, Emma and Watson 

Roberts, Grace Alford and Danny Widell.  They will 

be gone July 30th -Aug. 5th.   

 

Fr. Jon is on faculty and will teach the two courses, 

“Rembrandt: Light & Creation,” and “The Pentateuch” as part of his required Continuing Education. 

The St. Michaels Conference brings sacramental theology with application every day in liturgics. 

Morning Prayer begins the day, followed by the Holy Eucharist and 

instruction from various clergy for students entering 9th grade, all the way 

up to graduating college students. Long-lasting relationships among 

fellow Anglican/Episcopalians develop and become part of the 

friendships never forgotten.  

 

Located at the Roman Catholic Passionists Retreat Center, it is the perfect 

setting for meditation and personal awareness for the nearly one hundred 

students and twenty faculty/staff. 

 

If you would like to sponsor one of our attendees, please include “St 

Michael’s conference” on your check memo. 
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Worship  

The Blessing of the Backpacks 
Public and Private School resumes early in August. Our families 

will once more enter the ritual of intensive learning after the 

summer reprieve has ended. Our children will venture into 

school, heavy laden with coursebooks, writing instruments, 

calculators, notebooks and so much more. Fr. Jon will extend 

a blessing upon these tools and the carrier for them, so that 

the load is not as heavy a burden. The prayer will be 

dedicated towards their abilities to learn and discern, how 

God is at the source of all education that trains and equips 

the student to do His work in this world.  

 

All youth, pre-K to college, are encouraged to bring their backpacks on August 6th, placing them in 

front of the altar prior to the service. The Blessing will be given at the time of the “Peace” and can be 

picked up when motioned. 

 

Service Schedule for July/August 
We resume our usual 8/10 am services on Sunday, August 13th.  

 

On Wednesdays, beginning September 6th, the Holy Eucharist will be offered at 12:00 PM along with 

Holy Unction for special prayers for healing. The practice of anointing with oil for healing and 

deliverance from all forms of deprivation have allowed a personal time of prayer that gives 

immeasurable comfort to those in pain, who grieve or anticipate an operation. Please consider making 

this one of your practices, taking a lunch break in the middle of the week. 

 

On the same Wednesdays, Evening Prayer is being offered at 6:00 PM and will be led by either clergy 

or lay members. This is an important “office” of the church which provides a deeper examination of 

Holy Scripture on a routine basis. If you would like to be an “Officiant” who leads an EP service, please 

ask Deacon Melissa or Fr. Jon. 

 

When we get into the seasons of Lent/Advent, teaching series will be offered once more for adult 

Christian education and formation, allowing us to also include Evensong services. Both the teaching 

and celebration of such kind in those seasons has been very fruitful. 

 

“Give to the Lord’s Work” 
Posted by Peter Kennedy on Sunday Jun 25, 2017  

 
“Moreover, we will bring to the storerooms of the house of our God, to the priests, the first of our 

ground meal, of our grain offerings, of the fruit of all our trees and of our new wine and oil. And we will 

bring a tithe of our crops to the Levites, for it is the Levites who collect the tithes in all the towns where 

we work.” – Nehemiah 10:37 

  

Pastor Kevin Coughlin wrote the following memoir about the attitude of giving on his trip to the 

Philippines:  

“On the northern slopes of the Island of Mendoro, there is a squalidly poor tribe of people known as 

the Manyans. Ninety percent of them are believers in Jesus. Their huts require repair after every storm. 

They do not know about indoor plumbing. Their concept of electricity is fluorescent bulbs driven by 

batteries, and only the very wealthy one percent of the tribe has these. The children go naked until 

puberty, and even then their rags are pathetic. All the people I met have bad teeth, and their bellies 

are swollen from malnutrition. But their eyes and smiles are warm, sparkling, and genuinely joyful. 
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They held a pastor’s conference in April, where I was taken by a national pastor/friend. There were 80 

pastors who represented about 65 churches in the hills. The biggest church there has 75 people in it. 

At the conference everyone was squatting in their breech-clothes eating rice and fermented fish-

heads with their fingers. 
 

Here was the topic of intense discussion: How do we dig a little deeper to get enough pesos to send 

along with three Christian missionaries from the tribe, Yangunsi, Gunye, and Makario? We need more 

resources to send these men to the lost souls on the island of Paloswan, so they can hear the gospel 

of Jesus Christ.” 
  

No matter how much you have, consider how to give to the Lord’s work. Today in prayer, ask the 

Lord to give you wisdom on how to best give to His work. 

  

“For it is in giving that we receive.” - Francis of Assisi 

 

Holy Humor 

Two boys were walking home from Sunday school after hearing a strong preaching on the devil. 

One said to the other, 'What do you think about all this Satan stuff?' The other boy replied, 'Well, you 

know how Santa Claus turned out. It's probably just your Dad.' 

~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Attending a wedding for the first time, a little girl whispered to her mother, 'Why is the bride dressed in 

white?'' The mother replied, 'Because white is the color of happiness, and today is the happiest day of 

her life.' The child thought about this for a moment then said, 'So why is the groom wearing black?'  

~~~~~~~~~~~~  

A little girl, dressed in her Sunday best, was running as fast as she could, trying not to be late for Bible 

class. As she ran she prayed, 'Dear Lord, please don't let me be late! Dear Lord, please don't let me be 

late!' While she was running and praying, she tripped on a curb and fell, getting her clothes dirty and 

tearing her dress. She got up, brushed herself off, and started running again! As she ran she once again 

began to pray, 'Dear Lord, please don't let me be late...But please don't shove me either!'  

~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Three boys are in the school yard bragging about their fathers. The first boy says, 'My Dad scribbles a 

few words on a piece of paper, he calls it a poem, they give him $50.' The second boy says, 'That's 

nothing. My Dad scribbles a few words on piece of paper, he calls it a song, they give him $100.'The 

third boy says, 'I got you both beat. My Dad scribbles a few words on a piece of paper, he calls it a 

sermon, and it takes eight people to collect all the money!'  

~~~~~~~~~~~~  

An elderly woman died last month. Having never married, she requested no male pallbearers. In her 

handwritten instructions for her memorial service, she wrote, 'They wouldn't take me out while I was 

alive, I don't want them to take me out when I'm dead.'  

~~~~~~~~~~~~  

A Sunday School teacher asked her class why Joseph and Mary took Jesus with them to   Jerusalem .. 

A small child replied, 'They couldn't get a baby-sitter.'  

~~~~~~~~~~~~  

A Sunday school teacher was discussing the Ten Commandments with her five and six year olds. After 

explaining the commandment to 'Honor thy father and thy mother,' she asked, 'Is there a 

commandment that teaches us how to treat our brothers and sisters?' Without missing a beat, one 

little boy answered, 'Thou shall not kill..'  

~~~~~~~~~~~~  

At Sunday School they were teaching how God created everything, including human beings. Little 

Johnny seemed especially intent when they told him how Eve was created out of one of Adam's ribs. 

Later in the week his mother noticed him lying down as though he were ill, and she said, 'Johnny, 

what is the matter?' Little Johnny responded, 'I have pain in my side. I think I'm going to have a wife.'  
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Altar Guild News 
We will bring to you in the next several Crier articles general information about 

the traditions of our church.  We hope you find the articles interesting. 
 

Is the Episcopal Church known by any other names?  

Yes, the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society (DFMS) is the legal, corporate 

name of the Episcopal Church. When the church was incorporated 1821 its full 

legal name was the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society of the Protestant 

Episcopal Church in the United States of America, but that name was changed when the church 

became international; the Episcopal Church is now in 16 nations. The church has also gone by 

several acronyms in the recent past, including ECUSA (pronounced “ee-KYOO-sah”), which stands for 

the Episcopal Church in the USA, as well as TEC for The Episcopal Church.  
 

Where did the Episcopal Church originate?  

Early English settlers established the Church of England in the original colonies of the United States, 

and in 1789, after the American Revolution, an assembly met in Philadelphia to unify all Anglicans in 

the United States into a single national church. A constitution was adopted along with a set of 

canonical laws, and the English Book of Common Prayer of 1662 was revised, principally by removing 

the prayer for the English monarch. Samuel Seabury was ordained in 

Scotland as the first American bishop.  
 

Why was the name “Episcopal Church” chosen?  

The Greek word episcopos means “bishop” or “overseer,” which is used 

because the Episcopal Church is governed by bishops. 
 

Who is the head of the Episcopal Church?  

The General Convention, comprised of the House of Deputies and the House of Bishops, is the 

governing and legislative body of the Episcopal Church. The Presiding Bishop 2 is the Chief Pastor 

and Primate of the Church. The current Presiding Bishop The Most Reverend Michael Bruce Curry. 
 

Please join the Altar Guild family in welcoming two new members, JoAnn Martindale and Mary 

Schock.  We are blessed to see our membership grow. I know all of you will express your appreciation 

to them for giving above and beyond by volunteering to use their gifts of talent and time in serving 

our Lord. 
 

Altar Guild Directress, Cathy Athanson, durbinwv41@gmail.com 

 
 

Holy Travel 
The Mission Team stopped by two churches while they ventured to Wisconsin. On their first day, they 

visited the Chapel of St. Marys at Nashotah House Theological Seminary, which is where Fr. Jon went 

to train to become a priest. He shared with them much about the architecture and history of this 19th 

century, “Holy Space.” It was in this chapel where so many Anglo-catholic priests were cultivated. 

We enjoyed a time of Compline the night before, and morning prayer, the next day before going to 

Kenosha.  The other church we visited was St. Luke’s Episcopal in downtown Racine, WI. They 

stopped by, before their return flight, on June 23rd, after noticing their church had a big sign, saying, 

“Open House, Please Come in and Visit.”  

 

The church is a legacy of a notorious priest, James DeKoven, and a commemorated “Saint” of the 

Episcopal Church. He helped construct Nashotah House and taught there in the 1870s. His influence 

with bringing the Anglo-catholic movement to the Midwest was legendary and not always supported 

by those more protestant. Several Bishops resisted the ornate placement of candles on the altar, the 

use of incense and emphasis on the sacrament. They made sure DeKoven would not reach the 

coveted position of becoming a Bishop and although he was nominated or elected to be a Bishop in 

three different dioceses (Wisconsin, Fon Du Lac, and Illinois) they or the Standing Committee refused 

to accept his election. In St. Luke’s, on one of the walls, in the midst of such beauty and splendor, you 
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can see his name along with three Bishop “miters” that illustrate those instances of refusal. DeKoven 

would be disheartened today, knowing that only forty or so people attend the liturgy in this beautiful 

church each Sunday, on average to worship. On the other hand, perhaps he would rejoice knowing 

it has a vibrant feeding of the poor ministry, three days a week with hot lunches served to the 

growing homeless population of Racine. 

 

 

Leadership  

Join the Vestry 
Are you being called by the Holy Spirit to be one of the next leaders at Calvary? Good leadership 

offered by people who have diverse gifts/skills and find joy in applying them to our common vision is 

what we seek. If you are looking to join the twelve (12) member Vestry, the Nominating Committee will 

be glad to take your name starting in September. This year we will have another four (4) vacant 

positions open. Derek Good, Chuck Pond, Jo Simpson and Jim Yanacheck will complete their three 

(3)-year term. Newly elected members will fill their vacancies effective the last Sunday in January at 

the Annual Parish Meeting. 
 

Eligibility: A member in “good standing” = giver of record, resident or seasonal but must be able to 

attend majority of Vestry meetings and a member for at least one year; 18 years of age or older. 
 

You may nominate yourself or another eligible member may submit your name for nomination. 
 

If you have any questions about the process, please don’t hesitate to ask Fr. Jon or any who are on 

the Nominating Committee (Chuck, Jo and Jim). We will be taking names for the ballot from the 

months of September to December. Serving on the Vestry is one of the best decisions you will ever 

make towards your spiritual formation. 

 

Deanery “Mapping” Workshop 

Fr. Jon needs to gather seven parishioners (7) to participate in this first-time experience for our local 

Episcopal Clearwater deanery. With ten other churches, we will meet at the SPC Collaborative Labs, 

Clearwater campus for a “Mapping” workshop. Led by an “Illustrator” we will hone down to our three 

most important and shared ministries in order that we can put together an action plan and go 

forward. The Workshop will be on Saturday, Sept. 9th, 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m.  We will focus on parish 

strategic planning, parish visibility (marketing & community engagement), and parish metrics (lay 

leadership development & stewardship).  This is a wonderful opportunity for all of us to work together, 

and the only expense is the cost of lunch!  The day will include large and small group sessions, as well 

as time for your group to meet together. 

St. Mary’s Chapel - Nashotah House 

St. Luke’s Episcopal - Racine 
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Outreach 
Hot Dog Tuesday 

In partnership with Kim Soltis and Dave Toll from It’s Your Day Café 

in IRB we are hosting Hot Dog Tuesdays through August at the 

south parking lot of the Church.  Many youths spend hours at the 

skate park just across the street, and we wanted to offer them a 

healthy lunch in an outreach effort. 

 

We are pleased to report that our first Hot Dog Tuesday took 

place June 20th and was a success. This being the first time, we 

had about 15 kids come by!  We are certain that they will be telling 

their friends.  Kim Soltis will be putting a sign up at the Kolb Park 

skate park. We had the kids from the skim board class show up after 

their lesson about 

12:00 and some kids 

came as the result of 

a Facebook post Kim 

Soltis placed online.   

 

The new Calvary grill 

worked wonderfully 

and Dave Toll is an 

excellent "grill 

master".  We will be 

preparing for an 

estimated 40 or 

more hungry kids for 

the July 11th event.  Word spreads fast regarding free food!! 
 

Chuck Pond, cwpond@gmail.com, Chair of Outreach 

 

Nametags 
We currently have a 4x5” printable nametag for our members. Greeters and Ushers should wear their 

tag whenever serving as well as those who administrate hospitality in Parish Hall. We average 2-3 

visitors every Sunday and they appreciate a name recognition when approached. For all members, 

please consider this a part of your own way to evangelize to others. Interested in making our 

nametags more “Stylish”, please see Renee Lee. 

 

New Membership 
We have enjoyed new members joining Calvary. Here are the names of those who have joined us 

recently. We will make every attempt to provide bios and pictures of our newest members in the next 

edition of the Crier. Please send them an encouraging note, and welcoming them. 
 

Brenda McCoy 
Mem. since June 13th, 2017 

1100 Ponce De Leon Blvd. 

Apt. 502 South 

Clearwater, FL 33758 
 

Marilyn Appell 
Mem. since June 13th, 2017 

4704 Imperial Palm Dr. 

Largo, FL 33771 
 

Mary Bealls 
Mem. since May 22nd, 2017 

2599 Dolly Bay Drive #304 

Palm Harbor, FL 34684 



10 
 

Members who have Moved 
These are members who have expressed they have, or will be, moving for various reasons. Please 

extend a note of love and support, with fond wishes to them. We hope to have their new addresses 

as soon as they relocate. 

 

Cyndi & Derek Good 
Mem. since 2012 

11525 Shipwatch Dr. #1042 

Largo, FL 33774 

Moved to the Caribbean Island, Nevis 

July 17th 

 

Katie & Steve Aufdenheide 

10900 Temple Terrace, Apt. I-519 
Mem. Since 2016 

Moved to 

Ocala, FL 

June 29th 

 

Deacon Jim Carter 

9925 Ulmerton Road, #40 
“Longtime” Mem. of Calvary & St. Dunstans Epis. 

Moved to Indiana, July 15th. 

Anne died on June 19th and her remains will be 

interred by Jim in a plot at her family’s farm in 

Indiana. 

 

 

Our Church “Vitals” 
This is a current, demographical summary of our Church membership. There are members who are in 

good standing (Active) and those who we say are “Inactive.” Help us by inviting them to return. 
 

203 60% Active Resident 
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37 11% Inactive Members 

35 10% Active Seasonal 32 9% Related/Family 

8 2% Elderly/Shut-in 4 1% Transferred out 

15 4% New Members 3 1% Deceased 

      4 1% Moved away 

261 

Total Active 
Members  80 

Total Inactive 
Members   

      341       

155 45% Seniors/60+  142 42% Single 

138 40% Midlife/20-60  199 58% Married 

48 14% Youth   341 Total Married/Single 

341 Total Age Demo.         

 

“Evangelize” and Invite 
It is really easy to do. When talking with someone, ask, “Hey, do you go to a Church?” Then, if they 

say, “No” or “I’ve not been in a long time,” or any other reason, then you say, “Hey, you should try 

coming to Calvary. The people are really warm and we enjoy getting to know one another.”  
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Pastoral Care  
Sit and Be Fit 
Diet AND exercise are the keys to healthy aging.  No matter your age or your current physical 

condition, you can benefit from exercise.  Reaping the rewards of exercise does not have to involve 

strenuous workouts or trips to the gym.  It's about adding more movement and activity to your daily 

life.  There are many easy ways to get your body moving and improve your health and your 

outlook.  However, it is not a once-in-awhile thing - it is a dedicated resolve to become more active 

every day.  As we age regular exercise is more important than ever to your overall health.  A recent 

study found that exercise is the number one contributor in adding extra years to your life.  You'll not 

only look better, but you'll feel sharper, more energetic and gain a greater sense of well-

being.  Exercise improves your sleep, boosts your mood and self-confidence and it is amazingly good 

for the brain. 

  

The message - turn off the TV, put on your walking shoes and get started.  Figure out what you want 

to do -walk, ride a bike, play golf, work in the yard, go to the gym, take up yoga or Taiichi - the 

possibilities are endless - just do it!!!!  And a reminder - there is a free class every Tuesday morning at 

10:15 in the Parish Hall - we work on proper breathing, good posture, strength and flexibility, and we 

have fun.  Come join us. 

  

"Aging is a privilege - a gift denied many." 

Marilyn Clark, Chair for Pastoral Care happyclark@aol.com 

 

Visits to our Elderly 
Every Sunday we pray for the infirm (sick) and our shut-ins (assisted living/home bound). Jim Widell 

and Marilyn Clark head our Pastoral Care Commission and would enjoy having more people 

involved with visiting our dear elderly members, unable to be with us on Sunday. Here is another idea. 

When the Wednesday, 12:00 pm Holy Eucharist and Holy Unction service becomes a weekly 

occurrence, first week of September, why not invite them to this service? Do so by offering them 

transportation to and from the church. What a difference that would make! 

 

Missions 
Back to School 
SCHOOL SUPPLIES - It will be time to return to school before we know it - time flies when you're having 

fun.  So, now is the time to begin shopping for sales of school supplies - pencils to backpacks - all 

ages.  There are many children whose parents cannot afford to buy crayons or paper - that's where 

you come in.  We will begin accepting donations immediately.  If you prefer to let us do the 

shopping, we welcome monetary donations.  The gift of education is one of the greatest gifts to 

receive. 

Marilyn Clark 

 

           

mailto:happyclark@aol.com
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Christmas Shoeboxes 
Last year we were able to provide 199 Christmas Shoeboxes to children of migrant 

workers in the southern part of our Diocese.  That set a record for this program at 

Calvary!  We are hoping to provide close to 300 Christmas Shoeboxes this year!  

So, that means we will need to start early!  Please bring your empty shoeboxes so 

we can start stockpiling them and prepare to help us fill them with wonder this 

Holiday! 

 

Marilyn Clark 

 

 

HOA Grant 
Fr. Jon and Elyssa Coker applied for a local youth grant from the Indian 

Rocks Beach Homeowner’s Association to support our youth attending this 

year’s mission trip to Kenosha and was approved. When the organization 

heard of this event and its purpose to send young people out into 

communities providing care to the elderly and the underprivileged, they 

awarded our youth $1200. This is further evidence of how much our local 

community means to us and how much we mean to them. 
  

Kenosha, Wisconsin Mission Team Pictures  
Welcome back to our Mission Team who returned June 23rd from their wonderful summer trip. We 

were blessed by each of them sharing with the congregation about one of their “God sightings” that 

week and how it impacted their faith. 
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Food for Sharing from Publix 
The Beach Community Food Pantry, once again,  will be 

the recipient of pallets of food donations from the ‘Food 

for Sharing’ program. 

  

‘Food for Sharing’ is a community supported program 

started by our friends at Publix, in 2009.  

  

Twice a year in the spring and fall, donation cards 

representing three predesigned levels of giving are made 

available to Publix customers at the checkout counter. 

Once the customer selects a donation level, the cashier 

scans the card, and the amount is added to the 

customer’s total order. Customers also have the 

opportunity to donate any amount they wish to help 

feed the hungry. 

  

In 2016, customers donated over $14 million to Food for 

Sharing, and since 2009, have donated more than $60 

million in total. Each spring and fall, these donations are 

used to purchase specific food items on behalf of the 

customers. Examples of food that BCFP get are: peanut 

butter, grape jelly, green beans, tuna, hams, mashed 

potatoes, fruit and more. These are all staples routinely 

distributed by BCFP.  
  

Publix assembles cases of these food items, ships them to 

a store close to the participating food pantries (in our 

case, Publix at 10411 Ulmerton Rd, Largo) and makes 

these donations available for pickup. BCFP counts on its 

volunteers to help transport the food in their trucks and 

SUVs.   

 

Our sincere thanks go out to all of the community who 

support this wonderful effort by donating the money that 

allows Publix to purchase and Home Depot to deliver, 

these necessary supplies. Special thanks to Publix 

manager Grant Gebhardt and assistant manager Lorenzo 

Nievas for their assistance, to Greg Moran and his team 

from High Brew Coffee and finally to our great pantry 

volunteers, who guide our clients every week.  Special 

thanks to volunteer Mike Daubert for continued 

dedication in organizing our storage room and the Publix 

delivery and BCFP Director Connie Curran’s husband Ed 

for his endless help and the use of his truck.   

  

BCFP exists solely on the generous donations from our community. Over 800 people each month 

benefit from community support. Monetary and food donations are always welcome as we continue 

to feed the hungry. Please contact BCFP Director Connie, Curran (727-482-6167) or management 

team members Renee Lee (954-661-2389) and David Kline (727-418-1673) if you would like to donate 

your time, talent or treasure to us. 
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Help Needed!! 
We are in need of anyone who can assist us in the pickup of food products from Feeding America.  

Feeding America provides us with much of our pantry inventory, at extremely low cost to us. Weekly, 

we visit their warehouse in Tampa, to pick up preordered food and to shop for any items that we need 

to maintain our inventory. 
  

We will train you in the process and assist you with the unloading and stocking when you return from 

their warehouse. The Feeding America staff will assist you in loading your vehicle. It is suggested that 

you have access to a pickup truck or larger SUV as the physical size of the order varies each week.  
  

We are looking to enlist 2-3 volunteers for this task so that no one volunteer has to go to Tampa every 

week. Spreading the work effort will make it easier on everyone.  Our pantry continues to grow and 

with that comes the need to increase our volunteer staff.  Please give this request your faithful 

consideration.  

  

Slyce Supports BCFP 
Come join us for a good slice of pizza, a beer and some great fellowship. Members of Calvary and 

some of our friends go to Slyce Pizza once a month to share good times and talk about how 

wonderful our church is. It is a great way to invite others in the community to be part of our church.  

Remember, the first Monday of every month Slyce Pizza Bar in IRB donates 10% of all proceeds to the 

Beach Community Food Pantry!  Many Calvary members meet there to enjoy delicious food and 

fellowship!  Please join us Mondays this summer, July 3rd and August 7th.   

 

David Kline, Chair of Missions kline22@tampabay.rr.com 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star-Maker Children’s Project 
There is no secret about how creative Julie Heinicka is with her many talents, quilting and fabrication 

being just two of them. On August 9th, from 5:30-9:30 pm Julie will form a group that will meet and 

make gifts for children newly diagnosed with cancer. If you are interested in being part of this mission 

to children who desperately need, and deserve hope, joy and love, contact Julie at 

jfheinicka@gmail.com. 

 

The Homeless Emergency Project (HEP) 
If you have interest to support or to serve this valuable non-profit organization in Pinellas County, 

please contact Board member and parishioner, Phil Beauchamp at beaugator3@aol.com. 

mailto:kline22@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:jfheinicka@gmail.com
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Property  

June Property Report, 6-22-17 
I am providing an early June report as the holidays are coming up, the crier deadline is approaching, 

I have some vacation planned and a lot has happened in the last two weeks.  So here it is.  Thanks!  

Next report will be early August for July. 

 

 It is still here.  Had a discussion with Scott from Blair’s AC and we discussed possibly putting in 

what is called a mini split system.  This puts a new compressor outside and the in lieu of duct 

work and an air handler, each room receives its own evaporator system.  Up to eight 

evaporators can be run off of the same system.  This might be our best solution for the food 

pantry, classroom and old food pantry.  Blair’s is supposed to quote it and we will see where it 

lies.  Stay tuned.  

 This too will get done when time permits.  The new classroom door still requires painting.  No 

action since last report.   I will be picking up paint and painting the door inside and out soon. 

 The roof repair was completed as scheduled.  The work they did was really good. The leak has 

been fixed.  Let’s make sure when we have another big rain storm. 

 The metal weather stripping on the front doors was completed on the sides.  I ran short of the 

metal weather-strip and will have to order some more to complete the top.  Still need to order 

that part.   

 No activity still.  I will take this on this month.  The Marquee sign out front exhibited some arcing 

and sparking.  D’Andrea electric is going to upgrade the electrical box and rewire the area of 

concern.  The base of the sign has been prepped and we are waiting for D’Andrea to 

complete the work.  I have also asked D’Andrea to replace the 11 lights in the kitchen to LED.  

No scheduling information from D’Andrea yet.   

 Paving project is finished with new stripes!  

This is definitely a great upgrade to what 

we had.  Thank you to the Remark family 

for their donation to get this completed. 

 No information on the cabinets in the 

kitchen.  Stay tuned.  

 We have a fence permit.  The concrete 

has been completed!  A new sidewalk by 

the food pantry, and new apron as you 

enter the south parking lot.  Sidewalk 

repairs completed.  Window sills repaired 

and the dumpster pad and adjoining 

sidewalk finished.  I am working on the 

fence enclosure and have made good 

progress but we will see a slowdown as 

we have some vacation coming up.  

Completed by end of July for sure. 

 New Carpet in Parish hall is complete!  It 

looks awesome.  Thanks for your patience 

as we worked through the mistake in 

ordering from the carpet representative.  

What a super nice upgrade!  Thank you to 

Denna Shiben for her very generous 

donation to this long-needed project. 

 The Cape Cod stain was purchased for 

the deck.  It was on sale with $40 dollar 

rebates on a 5-gallon bucket.  I will try and accomplish this task soon as well.  

Before After 
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Future Plans  
 Add a sprinkler system landscaping to south end of the church and along the sea wall. 

 Seal the woodwork around the west stained glass windows. 

 Add another coat or two of varnish to the north doors of the Sanctuary. 

 Apply sealant or a preservative to the deck. 

 Looking to make our waterfront accessible to the community.  Stay tuned for the vision. 

 Small row of landscape edging and a row of variegated liriope along the new sidewalk in 

front of the food pantry. 
 

Hope this covers it.   It has been a busy month.  Thanks for your support. 

Kim Heinicka, Jr. Warden kheinicka@gmail.com 
 

Better Stewards 
I am always looking over the Church grounds and the building, wondering how we can be better 

stewards of what we have. Applying our talents and resources are a way we build community and 

give a gift to God. Working with Kim has been an unbelievable joy. By far, he is one of the best Jr. 

Wardens I’ve ever had in a church. We are all very blessed. As he continues with his progress, as 

reported above, there are three additional projects that I feel would be most substantial for our 

future progress as a church in Indian Rocks Beach. They are projects that require people who like the 

challenge of making long-term planning goals and are comfortable in working together with others. I 

am most excited about these projects as the Vestry and I will explore further at our August 14th 

meeting. Any member of the church is welcome to come and listen. 
 

These projects would all need to be fully funded by grants, public donations or incentivized loans with 

guaranteed payback. The projects will support our general operating fund, helping us to be better 

stewards of our energy, our location and our access. These initiatives include the following, general 

descriptions and more information is sure to come. 
 

1. Solar 

2. Community Boardwalk 

3. Parking 
 

On a separate matter, some of you have stepped forward to volunteer for the project to renovate 

Barge Hall. I believe it will help us to be better stewards of our “Youth.” Oh, how they love their space 

after church. They love to go in to Barge Hall, take off their shoes, play the piano, challenge each 

other in a game of carpet ball, or simply lounge around. We are fortunate to have our youth and 

that they feel at home at Calvary. Let’s really go the extra mile and do this project for the youth.  
 

The plan is to remove the non-load bearing wall, currently separating what used to be the Sailing 

room, from the Barge Hall, making it all one room. With the recent donation of a 50” TV from Cyndi 

and Derek Good, we will soon offer the “Wii” gaming for youth/adults, improved carpet ball table, 

and offer movie night with surround sound, just to name a few. The east facing window area will be 

for Children’s Chapel and an improved meeting/conference room will be done in the adjacent, old 

“Computer” room. We simply need to gather our volunteers, set a date, review the cost, keeping it as 

minimal as possible, commit to the plan and get to work. I would really like to get this finished by the 

end of September. Please let me know if you are interested in tearing down a wall, painting and 

some general carpentry, and overall fun “grunt” work. 
 

Fr. Jon 

 

First Street Project 
The City of IRB has informed us that the 1st St. Capital Renovation project, which includes new 

concrete guttering (completed) and repaving (waiting for completion), will tentatively be finished 

July 31 – Aug. 3rd. This will make our front appearance much more attractive to the public.  

mailto:kheinicka@gmail.com
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God’s Gardeners 
In a recent Episcopal church profile, from a church in Jacksonville, the 

following group was organized within it, by a dedicated team of volunteers:  

 

“The mission of the Lay Weeders 

This Beautification Committee is to ensure that our Church grounds are 

pleasing to God, our guests, and the parish.  The group usually works 

on Tuesday mornings, however, several people work other days that 

better suit their schedule.  Our focus is on planting seasonal flowerbeds and shrubs, mulching, and 

weeding. Our operating revenue comes from your generous individual contributions on Mothers’ and 

Fathers’ Day.” 

 

With all of the fertile soil on our property, with all the dying shrubs that need replacement, and even 

perhaps the grass to cut, such a committee of dedicated volunteers at Calvary would be supremely 

helpful and overall reduce our costs. Currently Fr. Jon and Kim Heinicka have received support at our 

biannual “Work Crew Day” but there is a great need to have weekly assistance. Ralph Kiphuth, 

Cherie Smith, Julie Heinicka, Marilyn Clark, and one or two others have been seen pulling a few 

weeds now and then, washing some windows or watering some plants. The real dynamo, however, 

has been Susan Koester. Every week she comes to the church to plant and water several varieties of 

plants. Our seawall, for example now has Bougainvellias, Mexican Tulips, Crocus, and more, due to 

her loving commitment and green thumbs. As you can tell, there are people who serve but how 

wonderful would it be to organize and recruit more to work together! If you would like to help build 

“God’s Gardeners” at Calvary, please see Kim or Fr. Jon. 

 

Fellowship 
Giving Love 
Every Sunday, a majority of our parishioners happily stroll down to 

the Parish Hall. They know they will be greeted with warm 

hospitality as they are invited to have a cup of coffee, some 

juice, a pastry, some fruit, homemade bread and maybe some 

cake (SOMBA anyone?). Countless smiles are seen on the faces 

of all who come for a little conversation and getting 

reacquainted with their church family. 

 

Fr. Jon has emphasized for years that Fellowship complements our 

Worship. If loving the Lord with all our heart, mind and soul is 

exercised during Sunday worship, surely the opportunity to love 

our neighbors as ourselves shines through at “Coffee Hour.” Often, 

whoever the Vestry member is on duty to lock up, you will hear them say to those still gather around 

the last table or two, “Make sure you turn off the lights and turn up the air, when you leave.” 

Sometimes it’s hard to leave because people are seen having such a good time. 

 

This is also one of Calvary’s characteristics. Everyone knows we are a warm and loving congregation. 

This is obvious with the amount of time we exchange the Peace in our worship service and the 

amount of time we enjoy being with one another. We want that to continue. 

 

There is one tiny obstacle, however. We simply need your help. We need more volunteers to help, 

mainly, with the clean up on Sundays. The 8 o’clock volunteers generally set everything up and the 

10 o’clock volunteers do the clean-up. A sign-up board is in the Parish Hall and one can simply call 

the office. To make this even better, will one person consider being just the “Recruiter” to secure 

volunteers? If so, you become a cherished person, one who is “giving love.” 
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Hospitality Report 
Exciting news about the Parish Hall – new 

carpeting!  Kim Heinicka worked to get a 

consensus on pattern and color during 

Fellowship.  The final vote was for carpet 

‘squares’ with a subtle pattern.  Everyone has 

been pleased with the final result!   The squares 

are easily replaceable if there is a spill!  As 

mentioned in Kim’s Property Report, grateful 

thanks to Denna Shiben for her generous 

donation.   

 

A Good Celebration 
We gave Cyndi and Derek Good a heartfelt 

send-off in June, allowing for all members of the 

church, whom they have touched, to express 

their love towards them. Skylar will remain in Florida 

with her father. Of course, this will not be the last time 

we ever see them, as they vow to return stateside 

every year to join us in worship and fellowship. The 

“Good” news is we will see them again November 15th. 
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From Cyndi and Derek Good 
I think by now everyone at Calvary knows that Derek and I have 

decided to pack up and move to the small Island of Nevis in the 

West Indies.  We wanted to share with you a little about the 

island and its people that influenced our decision to take this 

crazy journey. Nevis is the sister island of St. Kitts and together 

they are the smallest country in the western hemisphere.  Being 

only 36 square miles, Nevis is a small island, but it is full of 

beautiful beaches, a tropical rainforest and approximately 70 

churches.  Some of the older churches date back to the 1600s.  There isn’t a time during the day that 

Derek and I can’t go to one of the beaches and be the only people there.  We have hiked much of 

the rainforest, but still have not conquered Nevis Peak which is 3,232 feet high.  

  

Over the years while 

vacationing on Nevis, we 

have met many locals 

that have become our 

close friends.  Nevisians 

are some of the nicest, 

most friendly people we 

have ever met.  They 

speak in a variation of African 

Creole which is very fast and 

sometimes hard to understand. 

While there are beautiful resorts on 

the island, many of the people live 

in poverty, having 2 or 3 jobs that 

pay only a few dollars per hour.  

This is a picture of Sandy and 

myself hanging out at his fried 

chicken shack.  Sandy works at 

the Montpelier Plantation Inn as well, and has been doing property 

maintenance there for over 40 years.  On Friday and Saturday nights he 

makes fried chicken for the locals in a little shack by his home. 

 

Another one of our friends is Coach Eddy Richards.  Along with working at 

the Friday night Water Department BBQ, he is the head coach at the St. Thomas Primary School.  On 

our last visit, Coach Eddy told us about the Nevis Athletics Stadium that is being constructed.  The track 

is Mondo’s new high-tech design, and will be the 1st of its kind in the Caribbean and only the 3rd in the 

world.  The project is the single largest investment in Youth and Sports in Nevis history. This is great for 

the youth of the island EXCEPT most of the children do not have running shoes.  Derek and I attended 

Track and Field Day at Coach Eddy’s school, and the majority of the kids participated barefoot.  We 

have been working with Coach Eddy to collect as many pairs of new and slightly used elementary 

school children running shoes. They need almost 600 pairs for all the youth on the island.  While we 

know we won’t be able to bring that many, we have a goal to at least bring 100.   

 

Thank you to everyone here at Calvary. We are so grateful to have found such a special place to 

worship and forge lasting friendships. We will be checking in periodically with our Calvary family and 

invite all to come visit us on Nevis…we have room!  Here is our contact information, so please keep in 

touch. Dbg328@aol.com Cyndi-wilson@hotmail.com  

 

Derek and Cyndi Good 

mailto:Dbg328@aol.com
mailto:Cyndi-wilson@hotmail.com
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Baseball with the Bishop 
Friday, September 15th is Baseball with the Bishop!  

So Save the Date!   
 

Rays VS Red Sox!!!  Contact Dave Kline if you are 

interested. Carpooling is available. 

Only $25 per person. Great value! 
 

We would love to take 10-20 members and 

friends of our church. This is also a great way to 

get others to come to church. Please invite a 

friend! 
 

 

Stewardship 
Treasurer’s Report 
When reviewing Mays “financials” the good news is the Year-To-Date numbers are strong. We finished 

with a net income of $83,227.97 or $3,400 ahead of 2016 YTD and significantly above our budgeted 

number of $14,169. The Balance Sheet & Food Pantry numbers seem to be in order. The part that 

concerns me a little is our cash with all the projects the church had to endure this year. We show 

$50,972.39 as of May, with a few remaining bills. Last year 2016 at this time we were $81,182, due to a 

$50,000 anonymous gift. Last year we did not have any big capital projects (eg. roof, parking lot paving 

& striping, concrete, etc.). When viewing Regions Bank on-line recently, all of our final checks looked 

to have cleared in June. 

 

The month of May 2017 we lost $12,473.57 due to several things. Parking lot revenue and Beach 

Community Food Pantry monthly revenue was below the budgeted numbers, Plate & Pledge Members 

were down. Last year gross profit was $83,768, verses this year of $21,650.75. Expense wise Food Pantry 

and Repairs & Maintenance were up over budget. Merrill Lynch came in with some nice market gains 

of $13,201 that helped a great deal in the bottom line for May 2017. 

 

In summary the Year-To-Date is strong, which is very important. Where we need to keep an eye on 

things or where we can improve is in building the Regions cash account throughout 

the summer. Reviewing your YTD pledges would be helpful. God Bless!! 
 

Tom Monk, Treasurer 

  

When planning your estate, pray about it and please include Calvary. Historically, 

most churches report 10% of their entire operating revenue has come from 

bequests given by members of the congregation, friends or relatives from the first 

day it was built. Without this important source of revenue, most churches could not 

survive. Please be benevolent, plan today… for our tomorrow.  

Consider giving 10% of your estate to your Calvary family. 
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General Financial Statement 

(Jan-May 2017) 

  

Actual Budget 
Difference 

(+/-) 
 

Revenue     

 Pledge (Members) 101,867 81,000 20,867  

 Non-Pledge (Members) 24,651 22,500 2,151  

 Plate (Visitors) 7,435 8,500 -1,065  

 Food Pantry 19,670 8,000 11,670  

 Fellowship 21,686 13,230 8,456  

 Other Commissions 45,922 29,375 16,547  

Total Revenue $221,232 $162,605 $58,627  
      

Expenses     

 Leadership 74,491 73,446 1,045  

 Property 51,374 40,250 11,124  

 Missions 36,815 22,300 14,515  

 Other Commissions 28,687 22,730 5,957  

Total Expenses $191,368 $158,726 $32,642  

Difference $29,864 $3,879 $25,985  
      

*The 2016 Budget allotted $24,000 of Revenue to come from an unrestricted investment fund to stabilize 

expenses for the year.  Year-to-date, we have not made any withdrawal from this account due to a 

most generous, anonymous $25,000 gift in January. Pledged income continues to be a most reliable 

source of revenue, helping us create our budget and sustain our Church operation. Please fulfill your 

2017 pledge. Please make a pledge during our Stewardship Campaign beginning in Advent. 
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Diocesan Stewardship Workshop 
On Saturday, August 26th Fr. Jon, Mike Alford, Phil Beauchamp, Tom Monk and Jane Small plan to 

attend the annual Stewardship Workshop at our Dayspring Episcopal Conference Center in Ellenton 

from 9am-3pm. The workshop this year will be facilitated by The Rev. Canon Lance Ousley, 

Canon of Stewardship and Development in the Diocese of Olympia. 

 

Topics to be covered will be Stewardship Theology, the importance of Bible Study, Practical 

Applications and support for the Annual Pledge Campaign for the national church, known as TENS. 

 

Connections 

Church Directory Update  

Can you remember back to April-May of 2016 when Remember-Me Inc. came with their 

photographers to the church and took our pictures? The completion of this project is “way overdue” 

and we truly apologize. Thank you for your patience. It has been sent to the printers. We do anticipate 

receiving it by the end of October. We may appear a little older, especially the kids, but at least it is a 

baseline to build on and a place to go forward. If you are a new member of our church, please contact 

Judy Marx. She has a blue backdrop and would very much like to take your picture. It will not go in this 

directory but at least we can use it in other ways to promote connections for others to recognize you. 

 

Not getting the Crier each month?  
We strive to send out our information in a timely and efficient manner. If you have changed your 

email address, PLEASE let Lia King know by contacting her at admin@calvaryirb.org   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Facebook works! Here is our activity for: 

Week:  June 19 – June 25 
Youth Mission Trip posts were highlighted on this week 

 

Facebook Weekly "Insights"   

Metric This Week Previous Week Trend 

Page Visits 
34 37  -8.1% 

Weekly Total 

Reach 1001 803 ↑ 24.7% 

People Engaged 
77 80  -3.8% 

Total Page Likes 
280 277 ↑1.1% 

 

Connect spiritually and socially using 

Black & White XP, Facebook &Yelp. 

Search for “Calvary Episcopal 

Church” Indian Rocks Beach, FL. 
 

         
 

     Our Choice of Social Media                                            

mailto:admin@calvaryirb.org
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Important Dates “At-a-Glance”  

  

Sunday, July 2nd     9:00 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship 

      Fr. Jon Roberts (Celebrant & Preacher) 

Monday, July 3rd    6:00 pm Slyce Pizza dinner group 

Tuesday, July 4th   OFFICE CLOSED 

Wednesday, July 5th  12:00 pm Holy Eucharist & Holy Unction (“Healing Prayers”) 

 

Sunday, July 9th  9:00 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship 

      The Rev. Hugh Bell (Celebrant & Preacher) 

Tuesday, July 11th   8:00 am  Morning Prayer   

 

Sunday, July 16th  9:00 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship  

Fr. Jon Roberts (Celebrant & Preacher) 

1:00 pm  Courtney and Ryan Laun “Baby Shower”   

Tuesday, July 18th    8:00 am  Morning Prayer 

 

Sunday, July 23rd   9:00 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship 

      The Rev. Hugh Bell (Celebrant & Preacher) 

Tuesday, July 25th  8:00 am  Morning Prayer 

 

Sunday, July 30th     9:00 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship 

      The Very Rev. Russell Johnson (Preacher/Celebrant) 

Sunday, July 30th -Aug. 5th  All week Youth St. Michael’s Conference to W. Hartford, CT 

Tuesday, August 1st    8:00 am  Morning Prayer  

 

Sunday, August 6th  9:00 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship  

Fr. Jon Roberts (Celebrant & Preacher) 

      “Blessing of the Backpacks” 

Monday, August 7th   6:00 pm Slyce Pizza dinner group 

Tuesday, August 9th   8:00 am  Morning Prayer   

    6:30 pm “Star-maker’s Workshop” with Julie Heinicka 

Wednesday, August 10th  12:00 pm Holy Eucharist & Holy Unction (“Healing Prayers”) 

Fr. Jon Roberts (Celebrant & Preacher) 

 

Sunday, August 13h  8/10 am Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship  

Usual Sunday Services Resume 

Fr. Jon Roberts (Celebrant & Preacher) 

Monday, August 14th  6/6:30 pm Executive/Vestry Meeting 

Tuesday, August 15th   8:00 am  Morning Prayer 

    10:00 am  Monthly Administrative Staff Meeting  

Thursday, August 17th  1:30 pm Clearwater Clergy Deanery meeting 

 

Sunday, August 20th   8/10 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship 

Fr. Jon Roberts (Celebrant & Preacher) 

Tuesday, August 22nd   8:00 am  Morning Prayer 

Saturday, August 26th  9:30-3 pm Diocesan Stewardship Workshop 

 

Sunday, August 27th   8/10 am  Holy Eucharist followed by Fellowship 

Fr. Jon Roberts (Celebrant & Preacher) 

Tuesday, August 29th   8:00 am  Morning Prayer 
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All liturgical events and related non-liturgical monthly events will be posted. All events of Calvary are included 

on the Church main calendar found on our website, www.calvaryirb.org  

   

July Birthdays 

 2 – Bob Lima, Marlene Martin 

 6 – Bernd Koester 

 8 – Ed Parker 

 9 – Amy Doyle 

10 – Jo Ann Montgomery 

12 – Benjamin Pond, Margaret     

        Richcreek 

13 – Phil Beauchamp, Ellen Ludlow 

20 – Carlin Maxwell 

21 – Mike Alford 

23 – Peggy Pond 

25 – Christian Bhagwandin,  

        Dr. Paul Fisher, Richard Widell 

28 – Floyd Sypherd 

29 – Lisa Monk 

30 – Kevin Oeste 

July Wedding Anniversaries 

 2 – Katherine & Scharf Turner 

 2 – Katie & Steve Aufdenheide 

 3 – Hilary & Robert Taliaferro 

 5 – Cathy & Bill Athanson 

 5 – Julie & Kim Heinicka 

14 – Penny & Jim Yanacheck 

18 – Ann & John Matter 

21 – Deborah & Kirby Nowlan 

21 – Jann and John Komarnitzky 

26 – Patricia & Jerald Call 

26 – Barbara & Edward King 

August Birthdays 

 1 – Deacon Jim Carter 

 4 – Barbara King 

 5 – Shelly Clark 

 8 – Eleanor Hughes 

10 – Stacy Stitt 

11 – Eric Nelson 

12 – Pauline Monize, Cherie Smith 

13 – Cpt. Paul Martin 

14 – Eugene Price 

16 – Steve Aufdenheide 

19 – Harvey Brillat, Jann Komarnitzky 

20 – Connie Curran 

21 – Alexis Lewis 

31 – Michael Lewis 
 
 

August Wedding Anniversaries 

 5 – Noreen & Leighton Spicer 

 6 – Margaret & David Richcreek 

11 – Melissa & Christopher Perez 

15 – Betsey & Kirk McKenna 

15 – Linda & Corey Johnson 

19 – Mary & Dr. Paul Farrier 

23 – Dcn. Melissa Sands & Greg Donham 

 

 
Pinellas Suncoast F&R Birthdays  

July 

3 – Richard Funderburk 

6 – Jeremy Sidlauskas 

8 – Kurt Crevier 

8 – Louis Stoneburg 

13 – Thomas Bruno 

 

August 

6 – Charlie Morris 

31 – Jeffrey Pyles, Steven Raisch 

 

We make every effort to list birthdays/anniversaries of all our active members of the church. 

Related family members and inactive members are generally not listed in order to maintain our 

data. Please let us know if your birthday or anniversary were omitted by mistake. We will make 

every effort to correct. 

 

 

http://www.calvaryirb.org/
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Community Partners 
 

 

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Rotary Club of Indian Rocks Beach 
“Service Above Self” 
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Deadline for the September/October Crier: 

August 20th  
Please send all pictures and articles to us by then. 

 

Calvary Episcopal Church 
1615 First Street, Indian Rocks Beach, Florida 33785 

727-595-2374     www.calvaryirb.org 
 

Bishop:  The Rt. Rev. Dabney T. Smith (941) 556-0315 

  dsmith@episcopalswfl.org 

Rector: The Rev. Jon Roberts (941) 806-7232 

  jroberts@calvaryirb.org  

Deacon: The Rev. Melissa Sands (727)744-2522 

  deacon.melissa.sands@gmail.com 

Music Director: Mr. Matthew Burke (407)618-6702 

  mburke@calvaryirb.org 

Parish Secretary Mrs. Lia King (727)595-2374 

  admin@calvaryirb.org  

Bookkeeper: Mrs. Laurie Lawther (727)595-2374 
  Llawther@calvaryirb.org 

 

Vestry 

Christian Education:         Elyssa Coker elyssacoker@gmail.com 

Connections:       Derek Good (Moved away) dbg328@aol.com 

 Renee Lee leerenee117@gmail.com 

Fellowship:  Jim Yanacheck  spencersdad7@verizon.net 

Leadership: Jo Simpson jsimp0901@aol.com 

Pastoral Care:                Marilyn Clark happyclark@aol.com  

 Jim Widell jimdolphfan@aol.com 

Property: Kim Heinicka kheinicka@gmail.com 

Outreach:   Chuck Pond cwpond@gmail.com 

Stewardship: Mike Alford Michael.Alford@RaymondJames.com 

Missions:      David Kline kline22@tampabay.rr.com 

Worship:      Rick Schock  rschock143@gmail.com 

 

The Crier Editors: The Rev. Jon Roberts jroberts@calvaryirb.org  

 Renee Lee Leerenee117@gmail.com 
 

Not getting the Crier each month?  

We strive to send out our information in a timely and efficient manner. If you have changed your 

email address, PLEASE let Lia King be aware, admin@calvaryirb.org 
 

Resume Usual Sunday Services 

8:00 & 10:00 AM 

August 13th 
 

mailto:jroberts@calvaryirb.org
mailto:deacon.melissa.sands@gmail.com
mailto:mburke@calvaryirb.org
mailto:admin@calvaryirb.org
mailto:Llawther@calvaryirb.org
mailto:dbg328@aol.com
mailto:jroberts@calvaryirb.org
mailto:admin@calvaryirb.org

